
BACCS Meeting 

June 15, 2023 

6:30pm-DeVenney Room-Bridgetown Library 

In Attendance-Ro Allen, Jennifer D’Aubin, Caroline Perrimen, Zack Van Wagner, 

Holly Kaulbach, Laura Ricketts (via Facetime) 

Absent With Notice-John Osborne, Angela Prive 

Absent Without Notice-Trudy White 

Ro called meeting to order at 6:33pm. 

Review Last Meeting Minutes: Ro called for errors and omissions. Zack motioned 

to approve minutes, Caroline Seconded. Motion carried.  

BUSINESS ARISING:  

Jennifer D’Aubin wanted to make us aware that the admin of the Facebook Page 

‘Bridgetown Forum’ has decided that any businesses within Bridgetown that 

would like to post on the page is welcome to do that, any business that are not in 

Bridgetown (surrounding communities) that would like to post on the page, they 

must join BACCS. They did this to encourage more businesses to join BACCS.  

Riverfest Boat-It was decided that we have run out of time to get a sign for the 

boat for this year but our shirts will have our team name and BACCS on them.  

REPORTS FROM COMMITTEES: 

Finance-Laura  

Approximately $1100.00 spent in the last month, all expected expenses.  

Ciderfest-Ro & Samantha 

-committee met last week 

-things are moving along 

-books will be going to print soon 

-a logo was voted on and chosen 



-the market is looking for vendors 

Development Committee-Jennifer&Caroline 

-planters have been done on Queen Street 

-a bit more clean up at Jubilee Park has been done 

-a natural playground is in the works with many great ideas and various donations 

from local businesses 

Jennifer made a motion to reimburse Caroline $110.85 for the additional 18 plants 

that had to be purchased to fill the planters. Zack seconded. Motion carried.  

VIC-Ro 

-Jacob is coming back to work 

-Kirk has been approved for Grants again this year 

-Ro has mentioned to Kirk that a meeting needs to be had regarding the VIC 

employee duties 

Light Up The Town 

-No report 

It was mentioned that we should start contacting the county now regarding having 

lights strung across Queen Street during Light Up the Town this year.  

NEW BUSINESS: 

Queen St. Market: 

-Laura would like to defer the market and her previous motion for funds for the 

market until next year when we have more time to plan and get the market off the 

ground effectively.  

Parking Lot-Ro 

Ro & Nancy & Murray met with the CAO and explained concerns with the parking 

lot at the top of Queen Street. The CAO is looking into it and it was implied that 

this project will be completed.  



Ro announced that Annapolis County will be joining REN-Regional Enterprise 

Networks-very exciting.  

Sports Hub: 

Ro received a letter from The Sports Hub Committee requesting a letter of support 

from BACCS. Discussion ensued and it was agreed that in order for BACCS to 

support this we would need a clearer picture on the intent of the committee.  

Next meeting will be a BBQ on July 20 at 6:30, location to be determined.  

Jennifer made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:36pm. Holly seconded. 

Motion Carried.  


